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30th June 2023 
 

Dear Parents/Carers, 
 

NEU Strike Action Wednesday 5th July and Friday 7th July 
 

As you will know, the NEU plan to take strike action next Wednesday and Friday. I am expecting that school will be 
open for the following classes: 
 

Wednesday 5th July 
 

• EYFS 

• Y1/2 KP/ES 

• Y1/2 DA/LR 

• Y3/4 JD 

• Y6 
 

Friday 7th July 
 

• Y1/2 DA/LR 

• Y3/4 CT/SJ 

• Y6 
 

Pupils not in attendance can access appropriate remote learning materials for their year group on the Oak National 
Academy website. Please visit:  https://www.thenationalacademy/. Go to the Classroom button, then Subjects, and 
then click on show year groups.  Select the appropriate year group. Pupils can choose any of the lessons contained 
within that area. 
 

School lunches will be provided for those pupils in attendance and for any pupils in receipt of free school meals who 
are at home. Please contact the school office if you wish to take up this offer. 
 

I’m sorry that you may have to make alternative arrangements for your child at short notice. I understand that this 
situation may be frustrating, and ask that all members of our school community continue to treat each other with 
respect.  
 

Umbrella found! 
 

A black umbrella with a wooden handle was left in the KS1 playground following Sports Day. If it belongs to you, 
please call in to the school office to collect. 
 
 
 
 
 

  
DUNNINGTON C.E. PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Pear Tree Lane 

  Dunnington 

York YO19 5QG 

Tel 01904 552910 

dunnington.primary@york.gov.uk 

www.dunningtonprimary.co.uk 

Headteacher: Caroline Hancy 

head.dunningtonprimary@york.gov.uk 

 

 

https://www.thenationalacademy/


 
The South York Multi-Academy Trust. Please see our website for a full list of our partner primary schools. 

 Registered address: Fulfordgate, Heslington Lane, Fulford, York YO10 4FY. 
A charitable company limited by guarantee, registered in England and Wales. Company registration number:11082297 

 
Y3/4 Trip to Cresswell Craggs 
 

Year 3/4 had a very successful trip to Creswell Craggs yesterday. They had a 
great time exploring a cave, building stone age-style dens and even piecing 
together prehistoric skeletons! Thank you to our volunteers who helped 
accompany us, and give the children a great day. 
 
The Year 3/4 Team 
 
 
 
 

 
PTA Coloured Hamper Raffle 
 

A book of raffle tickets for the PTA Coloured Hamper raffle should arrive home with your child this afternoon. Please 
could any donation be sent to classes next week. The raffle will be drawn in school on Tuesday 11th July 2023 so 
please return your ticket stubs as soon as possible. 
 

York Holiday Activities and Food Programme (HAF) 
 

York’s Holiday Activities and Food Programme (HAF) offers fun activities for keeping active, being creative, and trying 
something new over the Easter, summer, and winter school holidays. 
Children and young people in receipt of benefit-related free school meals can receive up to four sessions of free 
activities and nutritious food during the Easter and winter holidays and up to 16 sessions during the summer 
holidays. 
Each day will include: a healthy meal and a selection of activities ranging from sports, drama and creative workshops, 
nature activities, and much more. 
 

Current programme dates: 
Our upcoming summer 2023 HAF programme will be running from 26 July to 1 September, Monday to Friday 
(excluding bank holidays). 
 

How to book: 
To book an activity, you will need a HAF eVoucher, which your school will provide via text or email. Your eVoucher 
will include a link that will take you to the booking site. The booking site lists all York HAF summer activities. All 
activities will be going live on 3 July. 
Contact your child’s school if you do not receive your HAF eVoucher. If you haven’t received your HAF eVoucher and 
your child’s school is closed due to the school holiday, email Shelby.graham@york.gov.uk 
 

Cancelling bookings 
If your child cannot attend a booked session, you should cancel your booking as soon as possible so that another 
child can be offered the place. You can cancel your booking on the booking system, but if you’re having trouble, you 
can also contact the club you booked your child onto. View the parent guide for help with making a booking, 
cancelling a booking, or managing your account. 
 

Additional needs 
If your child requires additional support, share as much detail as possible on your booking to ensure the provider is 
fully equipped to support your child. You can also contact your HAF provider to discuss in further detail. 
We look forward to welcoming your child at one of the many activities and sessions in York over the summer! If you 
have any further questions, you can email Shelby.graham@york.gov.uk 
 

mailto:Shelby.graham@york.gov.uk
mailto:Shelby.graham@york.gov.uk


 
The South York Multi-Academy Trust. Please see our website for a full list of our partner primary schools. 

 Registered address: Fulfordgate, Heslington Lane, Fulford, York YO10 4FY. 
A charitable company limited by guarantee, registered in England and Wales. Company registration number:11082297 

Department of Psychology: Participants Wanted for Fun Study of Child Development (Paid Opportunity) 
  
The Culture and Development Lab at the University of York is looking for 5- to 11-year-old children to take part in a 
fun and exciting cross-cultural study on child development in the UK and Uganda. Parents are invited to bring their 
children to the university for a 1.5 to 2-hour session. If you would be interested, I have attached a summary with this 
school newsletter. 
 

Five-Minute Read 
 

This week’s five-minute read is on ‘Amino’ 
 

With very best wishes, 
 

 
Caroline Hancy 
 

Attachments 
 

• Five Minute Read on ‘Amino’ 

• York University Flyer 


